ALOHA! BILL CAPP

On Thursday, June 20, our own Bill Capp was an unhappy individual. We caught him in the act of clearing out his deluxe locker preparatory to leaving the Islands

Bill, who has been with the Civil Aeronautics Administration, has been transferred to the Air Carrier District Office at Ithaca, N. Y., for a five year period—he fears. He and Mrs. Capp and Burrhead, all left on June 24. Bill says "I will return." He has leased his home in the meantime with the hope that the break will come and a return will be made.

Bill, who has been a most active member as a Director, Committee chairman, VB player and otherwise a valuable member was tendered a farewell, "Aloha" dinner meeting by the Board of Di-

rectors. With his departure will go the greatest of goodwill, best wishes and a deep "Aloha" from his many friends and Club members. We all hope that you'll be back soon, Bill.

Our good member Vera Cook, textile designer par excellence, has designed an aloha shirt particularly for yachtsmen with the Transpac yacht races in view. Of fine cotton, the design embraces burgees of all the yacht clubs locally, different types of yachts participating and other nautical design with a yachting flair. The shirt is on sale at Honolulu's leading stores. Miss Cook, recognized as a leading textile designer, has been induced to take a few students who wish to learn this art. Classes are now forming and there are a few vacancies still open for the summer course.



On Monday evening, June 17, the Beard of Directors held a dinner in honor of departing Bill Capp. The upper picture expresses the sadness of the parting but the lower shows better cheer. Lower, I. to r, are: Dr. Irving Blom, Wilford D. Godbold, Sam Fuller, Bill "himself" Capp, R. Q. Smith, Herbert Taylor, Fred Steere, E. P. "Ted" Magill, Leslie A. Hicks, and Duke P. Kahanamoku.